We agree- we have a great community here at Alta-Aurelia. No one should be "assuming malicious intent" well
before any criminal mischief has even been established. But we believe we have enough evidence to
reasonably suspect criminal behavior from someone, perhaps an outsider. Did you read the attachments?

We thought that asking the sheriff to investigate would be a way to verify that people are innocent. Wouldn't
that clear the air for any lingering questions from the public (like me)? It seems to us that the best interests of
all stakeholders would include knowing the truth about what really happened at our old school building
regarding water/boiler damage this winter.

Please reconsider your position.
Drew & Sara Lietz
Sent with Proton Mail secure email.

On Thursday, March 14th, 2024 at 1:13 PM, Hinkeldey, Tom <Tom.Hinkeldey@fcsamerica.com> wrote:
Your request in the letter is unreasonable. That is my response.

You can disagree with how we went about maintaining an over 100 year old building. The implications that
any of what has happened to the building was a result of malicious intent is patently absurd on its face.

We have explored our options with regard to facilities - purely in an informational way to understand the
impact a facilities improvement project would have on our taxpayers. No plans have been made. We are
trying to be proactive based on what would be best for the children of our district and the community as a
whole. We need a thriving school to remain a strong community. Look at the improvements other
districts of similar size have done over the past 20 years.

We have a great community here at Alta Aurelia, our job as a board is to look to the future and do our best
to plan for the best interests of all stakeholders.

Perhaps having a conversation with us, coming to our meetings to hear what we consider, stopping in to
visit Denny on your thoughts and concerns would be more productive than assuming bad intent of people
that are spending their career as public servants.

From: Alta-Aurelia Citizens For Progress <Alta-AureliaCitizensForProgress@ proton.me>
Sent: Thursday, March 14, 2024 11:56:49 AM

To: Hinkeldey, Tom <Tom.Hinkeldey@fcsamerica.com>

Subject: Schoolboard Matter

You don't often get email from alta-aureliacitizensforprogress@proton.me. Learn why this is important

Dear Tom,



